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68 Cadman Drive,
Priorslee,
Telford,
Shropshire
 TF2 9SD

5th March 2020

Tel: 07960 945771
Email: clerk@wooreparishcouncil.org


To: 	The Right Hon. Grant Shapps
	Secretary of State for Transport
		

Date: 	6th March 2020


Dear Mr Shapps,

I am writing in relation to your reply letter sent via our local Member of Parliament, The Right Honourable Owen Paterson MP for North Shropshire (date stamped 24/2/20), which was shared with me yesterday (5th March 2020). 

I feel I must reply to your letter to correct a number of misunderstandings which appear to be contained within it and to provide context to our ongoing Petition related to HS2 Phase 2a.

1.  I am not writing as one Constituent. I am writing as Chairman of the Parish Council of Woore, Shropshire. By way of context, the Parish of Woore includes seven communities; Woore, Pipe Gate, Gravenhunger, Dorrington, Irelands Cross, Bearstone and Onneley (to the border with Staffordshire) with an approximate population of 1200.

2. We have always been clear our aim was not to derail HS2 but to seek to ensure a solution/alternative route for the HS2 HGV construction traffic that will devastate the lives of Woore Parish residents and cause abject and unrecoverable destruction to the environment in which we live over a period of at least 6/7 years and more likely 10. 

3. The mitigations as opposed to a different route suggested by HS2 will result in significant physical remodelling of our village and devastation to the surrounding area that will not ever be able to be restored including the removal of ancient hedging along the fields to facilitate  straightening our rural roads to provide passing places for these huge HGVs.
 
4. We believe that whilst the new Government has declared the intention to continue delivering HS2 there is also a clear commitment in that decision to cutting the cost of the project and speeding up delivery. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]We consider that the alteration of the route of Phase 2a should be reviewed as part of the cost cutting analysis e.g. the current HS2 proposed route takes a 13.8 miles detour, around three sides of a quadrant, to travel from the M6 Jnc. 15 to the Madeley works area in Staffordshire. It is completely illogical and doesn’t make business sense. There will be 250-300 HGV lorries passing through this rural village for a minimum 7 years, in both directions, every day, six days a week with potential increase in numbers during the peak construction period. 

We also judge that costs do not only refer to money. The intrusion and disruption related to these plans over many years will cause complete devastation to our rural villages and more importantly, to the everyday lives, physical and mental health, dreams and ambitions of this community over at least 7 years assuming the plans run to time.  It will be like living under siege with an occupying force, inevitably taking a toll on mental health, blighting property and increasing road safety dangers.

5. We are the only part of Shropshire to be affected by this intrusion into the county. HS2 failed to communicate with either Shropshire Council or the Parish Council at the outset because they did not realise they were crossing the border into another county.  This astonishing lack of geographical knowledge at HS2 effectively disenfranchised all our residents from having any voice in the Public Consultation that was enjoyed by constituents in the neighbouring Counties of Staffordshire and Cheshire. This fact was recognised in our Petition to the House of Commons, (May 2018).

6. In terms of the Governments ambition to “level up our regions” – there are currently no improvements or benefits from HS2 to be enjoyed in Woore Parish. We have no public transport service, the same distance to travel to Crewe or Stoke on Trent to connect to a major train station by car and cycle lanes really will not improve access to a joined up travel network . 

We have, and continue to enjoy the support of our local Member of Parliament, Rt Hon. Owen Paterson MP who has also found HS2 to be “completely inflexible”.

In the light of your reply we have today requested Mr Paterson to explore arranging a site visit from the Rt. Hon Andrew Stephenson, Minister of Transport with responsibilities for HS2 to visit our Parish to meet with representatives of the WPC to make a case for the re-routing of the Phase2a arm of HS2 (Birmingham to Crewe line).  

Yours sincerely,

M.E. Cowey

Chairman of Woore of Parish Council
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